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TOWN OF STANFORD                       
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF May 14, 2008
PRESENT:

Jerrold Lerner-Chair  


Kathryn Zeyher

Terry Kilmer

Chris Flynn

Toni Cole

Also Present:  Councilwoman Virginia Stern

Meeting opened at 7:30 pm
MINUTES:  Motion to approve the minutes from January 09, 2008 made by Toni Cole. Seconded by, Kathryn Zeyher. All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion to approve the minutes of April 09, 2008 made by Terry Kilmer. Seconded by, Kathryn Zeyher. All in Favor: Unanimous. 
NEW BUSINESS:  

NO NEW BUSINESS
PUBLIC HEARING:

MOODY – GUIFOYLE AREA VARIANCE- 251 Stissing Road- Applicant would like a 20’ front and 10’ side area variance to build an addition to his home. Applicant states that the addition cannot be put in any other area due to a steep hill directly in the back of his property. In addition, if it were built there you would have to walk through two bedrooms to get to it. The Board stated that they all visited the property. They agreed to the placement of the addition. The Public Hearing opened and Mr. Lerner asked if there were any comments. Mr. George Hazel stood and stated that he lived on the adjoining property of Mr. Moody. He said that he thought the addition would improve Mr. Moody’s property and that he and his wife had no objections to the variance. After no other statements, the Public Hearing closed and Mr. Chris Flynn motioned to approve the variance. Seconded by Toni Cole. All in Favor: Unanimous
Mr. Lerner wrote a letter to the Town Board regarding the Proposed Law #2 of the Guest Cottages, Waterlands Development. According to Councilwoman Stern, the letter was read at the April 10, 2008 meeting. The Town Board stated that the Proposed Law #2 would be tabled at this time. 
The Board also discussed that since the Zoning Enforcement Officer is no longer present at the Zoning Board of Appeals meetings that they could possibly write out any questions or concerns regarding an applicant’s variance. They agreed that if a matter of explanation or a question that they needed an answer should come up in between the New Business and The Public Hearing of an applicant, they would write it out and give it to The Zoning Enforcement Officer, Don Smith.
    There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of May 14 2008, Ms. Zeyher motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Kilmer seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________
